
		
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
Next	Woodtick	Wheelers	Board	meeting,	March	11th	at	The	Hub.	
We	will	be	planning	our	2023	ride	schedule	and	calendar.			Send	ideas	and	notes	on	your	favorite	trails!	

The	Woodtick	Wheelers	are	coordinating	with	The	Minnesota	Department	of	Natural	Resources	
and	Cass	County	Minnesota	Sherriff’s	department,	to	host	three	MN	DNR-certified	ATV	Youth	
Safety	Classes	in	2023.			This	training	consists	of	a	class	with	hands	on	training.	

Proposed	dates:	

Saturday	May	6th		1	class	–morning	

Saturday	June	10th	–	1	class	-	morning	and	1	class	afternoon	

Once	scheduled	these	classes	will	be	confirmed	and	promoted	.	

Requirements	to	attend	the	class:		Must	be	10	years	of	age	and	have	completed	the	online	course	
before	class	start	dates	listed	above	in	order	to	be	eligible	to	take	this	class.	Must	print	completion	
voucher	and	bring	to	class.	
	
If	any	club	members	have	children	or	grandchildren	ages	10	–	15	encourage	then	to	enroll	in	the	ATV	
online	safety	training	class,	visit	www.dnr.state.mn.us/safety/vehicle/atv/index.html#calendar.	
	
Also	anyone	born	after	July	1,	1987,	or	who	is	16	years	or	older	must	complete	the	ATV	safety	online	course	
to	be	able	to	utilize	MN	DNR	Grant	In	Aid	Trails.	
	
Volunteer	Youth	ATV	Safety	instructors	needed	for	all	classes.	
	
Interested	in	becoming	a	Volunteer	MN	DNR	Trail	Ambassador?	
Upcoming	MN	DNR	Volunteer	Trail	Ambassador	Training	class	–		
January	28,	2023,	Camp	Ripley.			For	more	information	visit	the	DNR	website		 	 	 		
	 	 														www.dnr.state.mn.us/safety/vehicle/ta/index.html	
	

	
	
	 	
	
	
Reminder:	Winter	is	a	good	time	to	have	your	ATV	machines	repaired,	and	complete	necessary	
maintenance.	Review	you	operators	manual	for	proper	maintenance	intervals	or	call	you	dealership.	
Record	any	maintenance	done	by	yourself	as	stated	in	your	owners	handbook.	
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The	"Minnesota	DNR	Volunteer	Trail	Ambassador	Program"	was	established	by	
the	DNR	Divisions	of	Enforcement,	Parks	&	Trails	and	Forestry.	The	program	
exists	to	promote	safe,	environmentally	responsible	operation	of	OHVs	through	
informational,	educational	contacts	and	monitoring	efforts.	Oversight	and	
management	of	the	program	is	the	responsibility	of	the	DNR	Division	of	
Enforcement,	Safety/Education	section.	



	
	
	
Members	in	publications:		
	

Photo	by	Wayne	Davis	Photography	
Woodtick	Wheeler	Vice	President	Craig	Wadzink	and	his	Razor.	
Featured	on	Minnesota	Wheeling	Media	kit.	
	
	
	

	
Submitted	by	Dave	Halsey….Did	you	recognize	the	driver	on	the	cover	of	the	Jan/Feb	issue	of	
Minnesota	Wheelin?			That	is	Woodtick	Brian	Markley,	heading	across	a	small	bridge	on	the	Blind	
Lake	Trail	aboard	a	CFMOTO	CFORCE	1000	Overland.	It's	another	great	cover	photo,	taken	by	
Wayne	Davis	on	our	ATV	MN	photo	shoot	last	September.		
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	
I	am	not	a	winter	rider	but	many	in	Minnesota	are,	search	the	internet	and	other	club	websites	to	find	fun	
in	the	snow!!!!	This	season	there	is	a	large	amount	of	snow	and	trails	could	be	closed	or	impassable.	
	
	
	

Don’t	forget	to	say	thanks	to	all	the	businesses	that	support	our	club!	And	Please	
continue	to	support	them:	
	
American	Legion	Post	202	/	Hackensack,	Arrowhead	Builders	Supply	/	Longville,	A&N	
Computers	/	St	Cloud,	Bear	Pause	Theater,	Big	Dipper	Restaurant,	Birchwood	Char	House	
and	Bar/	Hackensack,	First	National	Bank	North,	Hartmann	Recycling	/	St.	Cloud,	Ironside	
Trailer	Sales	&	Service	/	Harmony,	Larson	Construction,	Lakes	Area	Powersports	/	Walker,	
Loney	Sales	and	Service	/	Walker,	North	Lakes	Marine	&	Auto	/	Longville,	Ray’s	Sport	and	
Cycle	/	Grand	Rapids,	Remer	Motel	&	Campground,	The	One	Stop	/	Longville,	Select	
Seamless	Gutters	/	Cross	Lake,	Trosen	Electric	/	Hackensack,	Stomping	‘Grounds	/	Akeley,	
Swanson’s	Bait	and	Tackle	/	Hackensack,	Southside	Fuel	Plus,		
(Let	us	know	if	we	forgot	anyone)	
	
	
	
	
	
Your	Woodtick	Wheelers	Board	Members	
Paul	Vashro,	President,	763-420-8147;	Craig	Wadzink	VP;	Kathy	Jestus,	Secretary;	Dave	
Shaw,	Membership/Treasurer;	Chris	Emerson;	Heather	Emerson;	Scott	Agre;	Brian	
Markley:	Julie	Bell;		
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Any	Ideas,	comments,	suggestions	or	Questions,	
can	be	sent	to	me	at	pavashro@gmail.com	

	
	
Enjoy	the	New	Year!			 	
	
	
	
Visit	WoodtickWheelers.com																															As	always	open	the	Woodtick!	


